
Bolton on Swale St Mary’s Church of England Aided 
Primary School 

 Scorton, Richmond, N Yorks  DL10 6AQ 
E-Mail: admin@bolton-on-swale.n-yorks.sch.uk          Tel: 01748 818401 

Headteacher Mrs Nicola Dobson 

‘Developing the whole child’ 

Newsletter Friday 31st January 2020    Our Christian value this term is Love 

 

 

 

 

2020 Qualifiers for the North Yorkshire Youth Games  

We are delighted to have once again qualified for the North Yorkshire Youth Games with our 
Year 5/6 Netball Team. They will represent the North of the County as a result of winning the 
Richmond tournament before Christmas and North of County tournament on Tuesday this week. 
We are very proud of their achievements, especially from a small school. It is also a credit to 
their team work, determination and lots of practice! Pictured below:  Our winning Netball Team. 

Celebrating Chinese New Year             
The whole school enjoyed celebrating 
the traditions and culture of Chinese 
New Year this week. We learnt how they 
put the past behind them and celebrate 
new beginnings. 
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Class 1 have been busy preparing healthy 
fresh fruit salad and jam sandwiches for Red 
Riding Hood. 

Class 2 have been presenting the weather 
forecast this week. Here they are examining 
their weather charts. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                   
In Maths Class 3 
have been involved in 
lots of practical 
measuring. 

Class 4 worked with the Parish Open the Book 
Team to dramatise the story of Jonah and the 
Whale. 

Clubs in the next 2 weeks: Next week all clubs 
run as normal apart from Y6 SATS on Wednes-
day. No Y6 SATs Club on Wednesday 5th Febru-
ary.                                               
In the week beginning 10th February, due to 
Parent Teacher Consultations the only clubs 
running will be: Gymnastics on Monday;  Dance 
on Thursday; Recorders on Friday. 

Visit from our local MP Rishi Sunak next Friday 
morning 7th February Our local MP Rishi Sunak 
has asked if he can visit our school to congratu-
late the staff and children on our Ofsted Inspec-
tion outcome; our work as an outstanding Church 
School;  our work as an Eco School and our 
achievements in  areas such as Sport and Music. 
We look forward to welcoming him. 

Parent Teacher Consultations Your child’s teach-
er will share their progress  and ways of support-
ing  at our Parent Teacher Consultation Meetings 
on Tuesday 11th and Wednesday 12th Febru-
ary. Please sign up in the office entrance area 
or ring or email the office. These Parent 
Teacher Consultations are for all children from 
Reception to Year 6.                                             
Parish News Family Service at St Paul’s 
Brompton-on-Swale at 10.30am this Sunday. 
All welcome. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any 
queries. 

Yours sincerely,          Nicola Dobson 
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